
     This will be my final report as Grand Knight.  I am turning 
the reigns over to the very capable hands of Jack Turney, who 
will be the new grand knight when you read this.  
     Our next business meeting is on Monday, July 11.  We 
will once again be having lite refreshments before we start.  
So, please come early and enjoy some lite food and extra 
fellowship, and help our new GK get his year off to a good 
start.
    Our Memorial Day picnic featuring tri-tip BBQ and Brats, 
was excellent, off the charts.  Many thanks to Felix, Julia 
and all the support crew who helped out to made it such an 
excellent event.  Among the helpers there were: Jim Hogan, 
Kurt Standley, Mark Vampola, Ken Kuether, Ken Keefer, 
Bob and Millie Montgomery, Raphael Cardenas, Larry and 
Melinda Torres, Bill Fuhrer and the Bruce Velasco family, and 
probably some I forgot to mention.  But, many thanks to each 
and every one for all you do.  Couldn’t do it without you.
    I want to thank everyone who helped me out this past 
year especially Chris Arnoult who stepped up big time on 
many occasions.  Thanks to our Kitchen Crew headed up 
by Jim Bradbury for all the meals they served, especially the 
breakfasts and the fish frys.  Special thanks to our financial 
Secretary Vince Filippello, for all the work he does, and also to 
our Treasurer Joe Darga, especially for handling the Christmas 
Candy and cards for the widows.  Thanks to Felix Sanchez for 
handling the bar and to Rich Scholl for stepping up for the 
Clergy Appreciation Dinner.  Thanks to the Donohoe family 
(Frank, Patrick, Cae) for all they do.  Wow, do they step up 
big time.  Thanks to Joe Kovach for getting out our newsletter 
each month.  That is a huge job he does.  There are so many 
behind the scenes workers and I do not have enough space 
to mention them all.  But you know who you are, and my 
heartfelt thanks to each and every one of you.
    I am looking forward to being a very active PGK.

Vivat Jesus,
John C. Kirk, Jr.
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SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

 

 

 

 

  

KNIGHTLINE 5300

July 2016
July 5 Tuesday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 8 p.m.

July 10 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

July 11 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

July 30 Saturday Coke Booth setup at DelaGuerra Plaza

August 2016
August 1 Monday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room 8 p.m. 

August 3-6 Wed. - Sat. Council’s Fiesta Week Coke Booth at DelaGuerra Plaza

August 3 Wednesday Fiesta Day 1, Full Crew at Coke Booth, 10 a.m. to midnight.

August 4 Thursday Fiesta Day 2, Full Crew at Coke Booth, 10 a.m. to midnight.

August 5 Friday Fiesta Day 3, Full Crew at Coke Booth, 10 a.m. to midnight.

August 6 Saturday Fiesta Day 4, Full Crew at Coke Booth, 10 a.m. to midnight.

August 7 Sunday Coke Booth Teardown, starting at 7 a.m

August 8 Monday Officers Meeting, Conference Room, 8 p.m.

August 14 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.
Blood Drive, Parish Hall, 8 a.m. - 1 p.m.

August 15 Monday Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary
Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

August 27 Saturday
3rd Degree Exemplification - ‘The Knighthood Degree’
Hosted by Council 1684 at Serra Hall, Sign-in 10:45 - 11:45 a.m.
Degree Ceremony Noon - 2 p.m. - Refreshments Afterwards.

September 2016

September 5   Monday Labor Day Picnic at Tucker’s Grove Park, Knights & Guests
Details in next Knightline

September 6   Tuesday Officers’ Meeting, Conference Room, 7 p.m.

September 11 Sunday Gourmet Breakfast, Parish Hall, 8:30 a.m. - 11 a.m.

September 19 Monday Business Meeting, Parish Hall, 7:30 p.m.

September 25 Sunday St. Raphael Parish Festival, School Yard, Noon to 5 p.m.

June 1, 2016, The Knightline 5300 is published monthly in Goleta, California as the Official Newsletter of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, P.O. Box 
65, Goleta, CA 93116-0065. Publication of Knightline 5300 is an activity of the Knights of Columbus and all members are welcome to participate. Neither the Editor nor 
the Council may agree or disagree with opinions expressed within this publication’s articles and neither take responsibility or offer endorsements of advertisers. Knightline 
5300 deadline is the 20th of the month for the following month’s issue. Subscription price included in dues.

Joe T. Kovach, Knightline Editor,
E-mail: joetk79@cox.net



Pro-Life Report for July 2016
          We are contemplating once again having a Fall 40 Days for Life 
Vigil outside Planned Parenthood (PP).  The dates are September 28 to 
November 6.  During last fall’s campaign on a particular Saturday, we had 
a very large attendance at PP.  So large, in fact, that PP called the police.  
When the police arrived, and the lead officer walked up to us, we asked 
him if we were doing anything wrong.  The officer broke out into a big 
smile and said that we were doing everything right.  He and his partner 
then went into PP, and after a while they came out.  As they passed us to 
leave, they said “Pray for us.”  For they knew that was what we were there 
for.  So, not only is it our first amendment right to assemble there and pray, 
it is also our first amendment duty and obligation to oppose something so 
evil as abortion.  So, please consider lending your presence to our efforts 
to combat this great evil and stain on our country.

John C. Kirk, Jr. - Pro-Life Director
Goleta Valley Knights of Columbus
805-570-5908 - jckirkjr@aol.com
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Chancellor’s Report
KEEP IN YOUR PRAYER. Thank you.
•	 SK Jack Turney’s son-in-law Bradley Stephens, with 

stage IV melamona
•	 SK James DeLarvin, who has been diagnosed with hot 

spots in his throat and mouth. His cancer is coming 
back again.

•	 For Pauline Brokaski, wife of SK Fred Brokaski
•	 Helen Owen, wife of SK Dr. Charles Owen
•	 For Father Lucio Juarez’s mother, Rosa
•	 For SK Mell Hueston
•	 Bro. Don Sweet, open heart surgery to replace a valve 

and a single artery bypass
•	 SK Tom E. Puerling, who is recovering from surgery, 

radiation and chemo treatments.
•	 SK Brian Klinge
•	 SK Roy Schrader
•	 SK Larry Torres
•	 Lee Alfano, widow of SK Sam Alfano
•	 Bro. Teo Nungaray who is suffering from pancreatic 

cancer
•	 Bro. Fritz Cahill and his son Tom Cahill
•	 SK Al Meckelborg
•	 Eileen Pando, widow of SK Joe Pando
•	 Camille Moynihan, widow of SK John Moynihan
•	 David Schrader, son of SK Roy Schrader
•	 For District Deputy Ray Centeno’s father
•	 SK Joe Duwell and his wife Ruth
•	 For Christian Franzen, nephew of Deacon Wayne 

Rascati, who has cerebral palsy and quadriplegia.
•	 Terry Pugh, wife of SK Earl Pugh
•	 Nancy Herrera, widow of SK Pablo Herrera
•	 Joe Vampola, brother of SK Mark Vampola
•	 Sr. Teresa Meza, sister of SK Jose Meza
•	 Anita Pullens, sister-in-law of SK Felix Sanchez
•	 Donna Abels, wife of SK Jim Abels
•	 Denise Swiacki, wife of SK Walter Swiacki
•	 SK Bruce Velasco
•	 For Father Bruce Correio
•	 For Father Frank Colburn
•	 For Father Tomas Ellis
•	 For Randy Ganske
•	 For Ray Rodman, Monica’s father, who is having 

medical problems
•	 We also should be praying for our priests and deacons 

who are our spiritual leaders in our spiritual community.

PRAY
for Deceased & Loved Ones

 
Miracles Can Happen

When You Pray!!

JULY BIRTHDAYS
Rev. Frank R. Colburn July 1
Harold B. Cahill
Deacon Wayne M. Rascati

July 3

Stanley M. Baran, Jr.
David J. Fedorko

July 5

Joseph T. Kovach
Rev. Richard Kayizzi

July 8

Richard W. Temple July 9
Francis C. Arnoult July 10
Tom F. Zanolini July 11
Robert N. Marks July 15
Henry H. Cardiel July 18
Juan M. Morales July 19
James M. Bonsell July 20
Rev. Tomas A. Elis July 22
Sean P. Connors July 23
Patrick J. Donohoe  July 24
Donald DieBold July 25
James W. Abels
Michael C. LeBaron

July 30
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By Joe T. Kovach, KC Member since 1996

      Jack Howe Turney, Jr., has assumed the Grand Knight leadership of the Knights of Columbus Goleta Valley Council 5300, serving for 
the 2016-17 Columbian year.  Brother Jack is the 55th Grand Knight in the 56-year history of the Council.
     The native of Ross, California became a Knight in 1996, a 2nd Degree in 1996, a 3rd Degree in 1997 and 4th Degree in 2001. His 
sponsor was Tom Puerling.  Jack noted, “The best thing about being a KC member is being part of an active and dynamic family.”  He 
would like to see the KC’s build on some of the events that were done in the past.  
     The reason he decided to become a Knight was “to give back to the community.”  Jack has held the important positions of Treasurer and 
Chancellor.  At St. Raphael’s Church, Jack serves as Eucharistic Minister and is active with the St. Vincent de Paul Society.
     The 81-year has resided in Goleta since 1960 coming from Germany.  Jack stated, “I have extra-special reasons for my appreciation of 
Father-Monsignor Stephen Downes as he baptized me in 1991.”  
     As a youngster Jack attended grade schools in San Francisco and Carmel and graduated from Carmel High School.  He proceeded to 
earn an AA Degree from Monterey Peninsula College.
     Jack’s parents, Mansfield Sr., and Pearl were proud parents of two boys and a girl, Mansfield Jr. (aka Jack) and John and daughter Gerry.  
They lived in Petaluma, Calif.  Jack was born on March 1, 1935.
     In 1957-1961 Jack served in the Air Force and stationed in Texas, Mississippi, South Carolina, Georgia and Germany.  While in 
Munich, Germany he met Christa Jaeckisch (native of Germany) and they were married on April 25, 1961 at the Santa Barbara Mission.
    They are proud parents of three children: Christine 55, Ann 54 and Susan 50. Also proud grandparents of Rose 35, Francis 32, Anthony 
29, Alex 23, Lauren 21 and Ciera 20.
     His employment history includes 17 years with Applied Magnetics, 12 years self employed and 12 years as General Manager at Enerpro 
in Goleta.
     Jack’s favorite community involvement is serving as Chairman of the Goleta Valley Hospital Volunteer Leadership Committee.
    Woodworking and painting are Jack’s hobbies.
   Christa’s community/parish involvements include Goleta Valley Cottage Hospital, Little Garden Club, Stitchery Club, Military Rosary 
Makers Group. 
    Jack and Christa have enjoyed traveling to many countries (Germany, Holland, Belgium, Denmark, Sweden, Finland, Norway, Estonia, 
Poland, Russia, Costa Rica, Mexico, Canada) and all 50 states.

Jack Turney Now Serving as 55th Grand Knight

     As we start the new Columbian Year, I would like to 
congratulate PGK John Kirk and his team for their work this 
past year to build membership of Council 5300.
    As your new Grand Knight I plan to continue this effort and 
will need everybody’s help.  If you don’t have one, get a blank 
Form 100 that you can use to approach a potential candidate, 
who could be part of our circle of friends.
    As Knights we are committed to doing works of Charity 
for those in need and we need more members to help in this 
effort.
   Much of the monies that we raise stay here locally and without 
the members support, this would not happen.  Along those 
lines, one of our biggest money makers is the Coke booth at 
DelaGuerra Plaza during Fiesta and members (and family) 
are needed to help out. This is an opportunity to be in the 
middle of the action in a fun and relaxed atmosphere.  Give 
Patrick Donohoe a call at 612-250-6291 if you are available for 
a 4-5 hour shift.
     As we enter the new Columbian Year,  there is one important
office that needs to be filled, that of Chancellor.  If you are 
interested in learning what this office entails please give me a 
call at 967-9473.
I look forward to working with you all in the coming year.
Vivat Jesus,
Jack Turney Jr.

Grand Knight’s Report
From Jack H. Turney, Jr.



Joseph was born on July 8, 1931 in 
Portland, Oregon.
      Joe married Geri Ann Pechanec 
on August 20, 1955 in Holy Cross 
Church in Portland by Rev. 
Thomas Jackson.
     Proud  parents of 3 sons: 
Christopher Joseph, Kelly 
Michael, Joseph Anthony and 
daughter Linda Suzanne. Also 
proud grandparents of Kurt 

Michael, Sarah Jean, Ryan Patrick, Rachel Renee, Hannah Rose 
and Rebecca Ann. Riley Belle is their first great-granddaughter.
    Members of St. Raphael Church since July 1963.  Joe became a 
member of the Knights of Columbus on May 13, 1996.
    For 32-years Joe served as Editor of St. Raphael’s SPIRIT 
newspaper.
    For the 1996 Parish Centennial, Joe and Deacon Wayne 
Rascati co-edited
the impressive 324-page yearbook with assistance from many 
parishioners.
   Joe also is Editor of the KC Knightline.
   From 1963 to Nov. 1992 Joe served as UCSB’s Communications 
Director.
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Happy 41st Birthday on July 8th

Father Richard Kayizzi
Father is currently assigned at 
Bishop Manoque Catholic
High School,
110 Bishop Manoque Drive, 
Reno, Nevada 89511

Father's email address is:  
richzzi@hotmail.com
His cell phone:
857-260-9756

Happy 69th Birthday on July 3rd

DEACON WAYNE M. RASCATI
 

Happy 85th Birthday on July 8th

Joseph Thomas Kovach

 

Domingo’s Café
5782 Hollister Ave., 967-0655

Open 7 Days a week - 6 a.m. - 2 p.m.
Breakfast & Lunch Specials

Delicious Mexican & American Foods
Family Owned and Operated Since 1974

Domingo & Teresa Sifuentez and daughter Monica
owners of Domingo’s Cafe

Serving friends and visitors since 1974.
At present location since 2000,

previously at Orchid Bowl for 13 years
initially at San Marcos Bowl from 1974 - 87.

Photo by Thomas Mendoza

     A parishioner since 1964, Wayne was 
ordained Deacon on June 10, 1995 at 
Blessed Sacrament Church in Hollywood, 
Calif.
      Born in Newark, New Jersey his 
parents, brothers, and sisters moved to 
Goleta. His father Frank died in March 
1987.  His mother Mariam died in Aug. 
1988.
     Wayne is a UCSB graduate, June 1969 
and was prolific in many areas: daily 
newspaper, yearbook, radio station and 

editor of theorientation handbook.  He was part of the dedication of the 
Thomas M. Storke Student  Communications Building. He remembers 
escorting Tom Storke to the top of the 188’ Tower during construction just 
before they removed the scaffolding.
     Deacon Wayne wrote a regular column in the SPIRIT parish newspaper 
titled “Servant’s Corner.”
    He worked for the U.S. Postal Service from June 1967 until retirement 
in 2002.  He served as manager for 28 years.  He served as National Vice 
President for the National Assn. of Postal Supervisers from 1974 to 2002.
   From July 2002 until August 2007 Deacon Wayne served as Business 
Manager of St. Raphael’s Church.
   Wayne became a member of the Knights of Columbus, Council 5300 on 
August 8, 1983.  With his expertise in publications, he soon became Editor 
of the Knightline serving for several years.
   The 1996 Centennial Yearbook, 324-pages, was co-edited by Deacon 
Wayne.
   He has served as Chaplain of the Boy Scouts for many years.
   Currently Deacon Wayne is an elementary teacher.
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EXPIRES 7/30/2016

EXPIRES 7/30/2016

EXPIRES 7/30/2016

EXPIRES 7/30/2016

EXPIRES 7/30/2016
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In Its 56-Year History Since 1961
55 Grand Knights in Council 5300

By Joe T. Kovach, KC Knight since  1996

	 The history of the Knights of Columbus, Goleta Valley Council 5300, goes back to 1961 when Walter Daniel Merrigan, 
Jr., served two years as Grand Knight. Merrigan became a Knight at age 18 in Las Vegas before moving to Santa Barbara and 
becoming the Grand Knight at age 32. Fifty-five Knights have served as Grand Knights since then with Jack H. Turney, Jr. the 
current installed leader for the 2016-17 Columbian year.
	 Checking the names below of these special Knights brings back many memories especially for the “Senior” current 
members.  Twenty-four past Grand Knights are deceased and are denoted below with  a (D) after their names with birthdate 
and the day they died.
1961-63 - Walter Daniel Merrigan, Jr.,
	 (D) 2-23-1929 -- 6-24-1977
1963-64 - Andrew T. FItzpatrick
	 (D) 11-10-1928 -- 8-26-1988
1964-65 - John E. Barens
	 (D) 11-27-1928 -- 10-6-1996
1965-66 - Paul E. Christiansen 5-9-1929
1966-67 - Charles H. Burke
	 (D) 6-9-1927 --  5-10-2006
1967-68 - Paul J. Larsen
	 (D) 12-8-1920 -- 4-30-1996
1968-69 - Valdez A. Taylor
	 (D) 6-12-1924 --  9-22-2011
1969-70 - Jerry A. Stephens 3- -1919
1970-71 - Elmer J. Schmitz
	 (D) 3-30-1919 -- 7-31-1971
1971-72 - William J. Mulloy 9-9-1939
1972-73 - Richard H. Hopper
	 (D) 8-5-1932 --  2-1-2007
1973-74 - Walter J. Swiachi, Sr., 6-27-1934
1974-75 - Bernard M. Jochum
	 (D) 7-17-1922 --  8-10-2014
1975-76 - Art Pesta
	 (D) 7-24-1933 --  2-11-1982
1976-77 - Ralph J. Wengler  10-25-1930
1977-78 - Max. F. Keller   2-19-1930
1978-79 - Firmin R. “Dick” Mohr
	 (D) 2-1-1921 --  2-2-2001
1979-80 - Bertrand E. Chatel
	 (D) 2-28-1919 -- 3-6-1998
1980-81 - Stanley L. Nowak
	 (D) 10-6-1922 -- 8-7-2002
1981-82 - Robert A. Montgomery 10-12-1940
1982-83 - Walter Francis Dudziak
	 (D) 1-7-1923 -- 3-12-2003
1983-84 - Donald R. Aubrey
	 (D) 1-14-1928 – 7-6-2015
1984-85 - Lawrence L. Stigney
	 (D) 6-18-1934 -- 6-5-2010
 1985-86 - Pablo Herrera Jr.,
	 (D) 2-1-1932 -- 4-21-2001

1986-87 - Paul H. Coyne   12-9-1936
1987-88 - Richard G. Martinez 1-19-1928
1988-89 - Thomas F.  Quinn
	 (D) 2-29-1936 --  4-16-2009
1989-90 - Mario G. Bertuzzi
	 (D) 9-26-1936 --  3-29-1995
1990-91 - William McNamara   3-26-1936
1991-92 - Kenneth K. Kuether 10-13-1934
1992-93 - Frank H. Mackey
	 (D) 10-31-1928 -- 4-30-2010
1993-94 - Jesse Ponce  11-16-1939
1994-95 - Ygnacio Ramirez, Jr.,
	 (D) 11-15-1937 --  12-4-2006
1995-96 - George Fischer   10-1-1939
1996-97 - Francis J. Donohoe  5-18-1937
1997-98 - Tom E. Puerling    10-3-1936
1998-99 - Solomon (Felix) G. Sanchez 1-13-1936
1999-00 - Dale J. Wenzinger   2-17-1929
2000-01 - Frank M. Castelo   4-12-1944
2001-02 - Michael J. Donovan   11-17-1941
2002-03 - Brian F. Klinge   2-25-1946
2003-04 - Richard M. Scholl  8-29-1946
2004-05 - John V.  Vogel
	 (D) 10-9-1961 -- 8-8-2015
2005-06 - Francis Chris Arnoult 7-10-1945
2006-07 - Stephen J. Schlesselmann
	 (D) 10-3-1955 --  12-19-2014
2007-08 - Francisco G. Cabrera   10-10-1953
2008-09 - Daniel Paul Knauss 9-30-1964
2009-10 - J. William McLafferty
	 (D) 6-14-1939 -- 1-15-2010
2010-11 - Mark P. Vampola   6-10-1963
2011-12 - Edward L. Barrier   8-28-1966
2012-13 - Patrick J.  Donohoe   7-24-1964
2013-14 - William C. Fuhrer   9-29-1945
2014-15 - James H. Bradbury, 4-21-1945
2015-16 - John C. Kirk, Jr., 10-11-1938
2016-17 - Jack H. Turney Jr., 3-1-1935
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	 Knights from Councils 5300, 1684 and the 4th 
Degree Assembly volunteered to man the polls at the 
Primary Elections held on June 7th at the Jubilee Christian 
Church in Goleta.
	 The Knights have been volunteering to work 
precincts in the Santa Barbara County elections since the 
mid-1990’s.
	 Knights included Chris Arnoult, Dick Bilski, Jim 
Bradbury, Raphael Cardenas, Paul Coyne, Joe Darga, Frank 
Donohoe, Mike Donovan, Vince Filippello, Bill Fuhrer, Jim 
Garland, Max Keller, John Kirk, Jerry Liponi, Bob Marks, 
Bill McNamara,  Jose Meza, Bob Montgomery, Deacon 
Wayne Rascati, Jack Turney and Carlos Valenzuela.

Knights Volunteer to Man the Polls



Msgr. Stephen Noel Downes on his 
Golden Jubilee Mass of Thanksgiving 
held on Saturday, June 11, 2016, 11 
a.m at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel Church 
Reception followed at Parish Hall
 
and also to
 
Rev. Lucio Luigi Juarez on his 25th 
Anniversary of Priesthood Ordained 
to the Holy Priesthood, July 16, 1991. 
Special Mass on Sunday, June 26, 2016
at St. Raphael Church, 2 p.m. Reception 
followed in Parish Hall
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(805) 403-4983
Fax (805) 562-8755

5276 Hollister Ave., Suite 405

Russell Newby
Tax Service Enrolled Agent

*  Tax Preparation for Individuals

*  Businesses * Estates * Trusts

*  Multistate Returns

*  Audit Representation

*  IRS Problem Resolution

Since 1988

Join the Fun with Your Bingo Friends

S.B. Elks Lodge
150 N. Kellogg Ave.

Now Serving

Food!

BINGO AT THE ELKS

Every Thursday Night
Doors Open at 5:00 pm

Early Birds start at 6:30pm
“Buy-Ins” $20.00

Additional Packs $5.00

Advertise in the Future Issues
Knights of Columbus,

Goleta Valley Council 5300
KNIGHTLINE

Monthly Publication - 53rd Year
PO Box 65, Goleta, CA 93116 - 0064

Advertising Rates,Payable within 15-days after publication
1/8 page... $25 or $20 if perpaid;
1/4 page... $45 or $35 if perpaid;
1/2 page... $75 or $60 if perpaid;
1 page... $125 or $100 if perpaid;

Call Joe Kovach,
Volunteer Ad Salesperson, 964-0881

SPECIAL
CONGRATULATIONS

TO
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Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Please call or visit graphicinksb.com for more information

Printer of
KNIGHTLINE
since 2008

Volunteers Needed for
Fiesta Coke Booth,

Help for Setup,
Teardown and Sales Duties

     There will be a need for many Knights 
next month to help Patrick Donohoe 
on the Fiesta Booth. PGK Donohoe is 
encouraging all able bodied Knights to 
volunteer for setup, teardown and sales 
duties starting on Wednesday, August 
3 through Saturday, August 6 from 10 
a.m. to midnight.  Please give Patrick a 
call at 698-6102 or email him a message 
at patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

FAIRVIEW BARBERS

ALL TYPE CUTS · FOR APPOINTMENT PHONE 

967-6112

5 Barbers to Serve You
Tim, Jennifer, Andy, Larry, Sergio
137 No. Fairview Ave. - Goleta

In the Breeze Way
In Fairview Shopping Center

Since 1964
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS, COUNCIL 5300 OFFICERS FOR YEAR 2016 - 17

Grand Knight Jack H. Turney Jr. (805) 967-9473 jacknchrist@verizon.net

Chaplain Rev. Lucio Juarez  (805) 689-4304 ridencaresb7@gmail.com

Deputy Grand Knight Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

Chancellor TBD TBD TBD

Warden James DeLarvin (805) 570-4934 JDeLarvin@yahoo.com

Advocate Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Recorder Frank Donohoe (805) 967-4224 fdonohoe@aol.com

Financial Secretary Vince Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@ cox.net

Treasurer Joseph Darga (805) 964-3264 newheart1229@cox.net

Outside Guard Jose Meza (805) 682-8637

Inside Guard Rafael Cardenas (805) 967-2309 ggon51@cox.net

Trustee - 3 Years John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 570-5908 jckirkjr@aol.com

Trustee - 2 Years James H. Bradbury (805) 964-8001 grandknight@kc5300.org

Trustee - 1 Year William Fuhrer (805) 683-4236 fuhrerkinsk@verizon.net

SERVICE PROGRAM ORGANIZATIONS

Program Director Mario Cervantes (805) 964-8001 cowbou@cox.net

Church Director Brian Klinge (805) 967-4753 bklinge5@cox.net

Community Director Richard Scholl (805) 964-6384 richardscholl@hotmail.com

Council Director Patrick Donohoe (805) 698-6102 patdonohoe64@yahoo.com

Family Director Francisco Cabrera

Youth Director John Vasellina (805) 964-3466 srym12@yahoo.com

Pro-Life Director (Culture of Life) John C. Kirk Jr. (805) 967-5996 jckirkjr@aol.com

Membership Director Francis Chris Arnoult (805) 964-6324 fcarnoult@ieee.org

OTHER IMPORTANT CONTACTS

Supreme Knight Carl Anderson (203) 772-2130 info@kofc.org

State Deputy Avelino Doliente (909) 434-0460 state.deputy@kofc-california.org

District Deputy Tim Coe (805) 757-0746 tcoe100@hotmail.com

District Warden Bruce Garcia (805) 964-8321 gar317@yahoo.com

Faithful Navigator Ed Barrier (805) 886-0190 ebarrier@att.net

Insurance Field Agent David Nordella (805) 450-4393 David.Nordella@kofc.org

Knightline Advertising Joe T. Kovach (805) 964-0881 joetk79@cox.net

Rotation Chairman TBD

CALLING COMMITTEE-COLUMBIA YEAR 2016 - 2017

A - Akey to Breyman Carol Kuether (805) 967-8373 cgkuether@aol.com

B - Brokaski to Donovan Sandra Filippello (805) 964-6303 filippello@cox.net

D - Downes to Karr Roberta Coyne (805) 967-7880 coyn3SB@aol.com

K - Keller to McCartney Janet Page (805) 964-4187

M - McClenathan to Montross Evelina Curzan (805) 964-4493 dutchevy@cox.net

M - Morales to Perez Chawa Ramirez (805) 964-3775

P - Peyton to Schlesselmann Elaine McNamara (805) 964-4526 dazzlinganimals@cox.net

S - Scholl to Trautt Eleanore Paulazzo (805) 968-5240 eleanor.paulazzo@gmail.com

T - Turney to Zanolini Julie Sanchez (805) 964-3398

Widows Joanne Andersson (805) 967-8645
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